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February 3, 2021 
 
Mr. Kelly Mendenhall 
Dominion Energy Utah 
P.O. Box 45360 
Salt Lake City, UT 84145-0360 
 
Re: Advice No. 20-10, Dominion Energy Utah’s Application to Modify Tariff to Add Receipt Point 

Locations; Docket No. 21-057-T01 
 
Dear Mr. Mendenhall: 

 The Public Service Commission (PSC) reviewed the January 8, 2021 Application of Dominion 
Energy Utah (DEU) proposing to modify Section 5.06 of its Utah Natural Gas Tariff PSCU 500 
(“Tariff”). Due to the recent addition of two receipt points to its system, DEU proposes to add two new 
receipt point groups, M – Rose Park Gate and N – Wasatch Resource Recovery (WRR) Biogas Receipt, 
to the Receipt Point Group table on Tariff Page 5-17. According to DEU, receipt point groups are used to 
manage customer imbalances after a Hold Burn to Scheduled Quantity Restriction; therefore, the 
proposed modifications will not affect current rates or charges. DEU requests an effective date of 
February 15, 2021 for the proposed changes. 

 The PSC also reviewed the January 19, 2021 comments filed by the Division of Public Utilities 
(DPU) recommending the PSC approve DEU’s proposed Tariff modifications. DPU states DEU decided the 
two new receipt points should be separate geographic regions because the Rose Park receipt point has its 
own balancing agreement and the gas at WRR Biogas receipt point is delivered directly onto a high-
pressure feeder line rather than originating from an interstate pipeline.  

 Based on the PSC’s review of the Application and on DPU’s comments and recommendation, 
DEU’s proposed modifications to Tariff Section 5.06 are approved as filed, effective February 15, 2021. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary  
DW#317231 


